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Dear Parents and Carers. 

We have reached the end of the autumn term and are all preparing to enjoy a well-deserved 
Christmas break with our families. 

This has been a term of achievements. Our new children in Nursery and Reception have all 
transitioned into school successfully and settled happily into the day to day routines. The Reception 
classes have achieved amazing results at the start of their reading journey. The year 1 pupils have 
amazed us with their maturity and resilience and have started KS1 engaged in their learning. Our 
year 2 children have embraced the challenge of being the oldest children in our school and are 
making great progress. 

We have lived up to our motto: We care, we help, we succeed. 

Success for our school is only possible because of the team that supports it. 

I would therefore like to thank all our staff who demonstrate a commitment to our children every day. 
They know each and every child individually and make sure that their teaching and provision is of 
the highest quality. I would also like to thank our governing body who have supported the school 
throughout this term. This term we have seen our newly formed PTA team going from strength to 
strength supporting our school in a monumental fund raising effort at the recent Christmas Fayre. 

Finally, I would like to thank you all – our Trewirgie Infant parents and families. Thank you for being 
amazing and for supporting our school this term. 

We wish you all a very Happy Christmas and a peaceful start to 2023. 

Kind regards 

Catherine Callow 
Headteacher 

 
 



Attendance 

The class with the best attendance this week goes to 

Class 9 
Well done! 

Learners & Superstars! 
 Learner Superstar 

Class 1 – 
King Edward 

The whole class deserve the star and learner of the week for their 
incredible participation in our reception nativity show. They were all 

so confident and sang their hearts out. What a fantastic term we 
have all had. 

Class 2 – 
Wheal Uny 

All of the children in Wheal Uny class are the superstars this week. 
They have made the adults so proud of the way they have 

performed our nativity play. They have sung their hearts out and 
have risen to the challenge, despite being tired and poorly. Their 

first term together has been awesome and the adults in Class 2 are 
very excited to see what the next term brings. Thank you for being 

brilliant Class 2! 

Class 3 – 
Robinson 

To all of Robinson Class for their fantastic singing and acting in all 3 
of our Nativity performances. Well done everyone and Merry 

Christmas! 

Class 4 – 
Wheal Basset 

The whole of class 4 the star and learners this week for their 
amazing performance in the school Christmas play. Well done to 

each and every one of you! 
 

Class 5 – 
Grenville 

The whole of Class 5 for such a super effort in our play and all their 
hard work right up until the end of term. 

Class 6 – 
Pednandrea 

Class 6 stars and learners are all of class 6 for trying so hard with 
the nativity play. Well done Class 6, you were amazing! 

Class 7 – 
Carn Brea 

Robin for his amazing 
learning in all his lessons. 

Ivie-Rose and Harper for their 
wonderful help all week in class.  
Thank you. 

Class 8 – 
Dolcoath 

Brooke for her continued 
effort in her writing.  Brooke 
has produced a fantastic 
rags to riches story which 
she loved sharing with the 
reception children! 

Amirah for showing that she 
cares.  Amirah shows kindness and 
consideration of all children in Dolcoath 
class.  Amirah is always thoughtful of 
others and always offers to play with 
other children and help them. 

Class 9 –     
South Crofty 

Oliver for his incredible 
storytelling and his 
confidence. 

The whole of Class 9 for being very 
kind to Mrs Clarke. 

 



Cornish Word of the Week 

As part of the Go Cornish Scheme, we are teaching everyone some Cornish words and phrases. 

Each week we will add a new word or phrase to the newsletter which you may like to use at home.  

This week’s words are – Christmas Tree - Gwedhen Nadelik 

 

Makaton sign of the week 

 
What a great week in the nursery. The children did an amazing job in their Christmas shows, 

especially with their singing and Makaton signing. We had a lot of fun exploring the ice outside this 
week. The children created their own experiments using the ice. We also had a fun Christmas party 

with different games, dancing and party food. 

 

 

Christmas tree. 

https://gocornish.org/glossary/gwedhen-nadelik/


We are so proud of our Reception children! This week they have sung beautifully, spoken 

confidently and performed three nativity performances enthusiastically. They have also enjoyed 

eating their Christmas lunch together in the hall, wearing the party hats they had made. The children 

have also had an exciting Christmas party full of fun and excitement. They made themselves a party 

snack to enjoy and joined in with some very festive party games. 

 

 

 
 

This week in Year 1 the children have loved performing their play 'Born in a Barn' to the parents.  

Nia from Go Cornish loved coming to see the Cornish speaking at the start and end. We also 

enjoyed making Christingles and taking part in the Christingle Service with the visitors from the 

Baptist Church on Monday. 

 

 
 

 

 

 



This week in year 2 we visited the reception classes to read our 'rages to riches' tales.  The year 2 

children read their stories brilliantly and the reception children listened beautifully! 

 
 

Dates for your Diary 
 

Spring Term begins on Tuesday 3rd January 2023 

 

Parent Teacher Association 

We would like to say a massive thank you to our newly formed PTA. Our 

staff have been supported by a fantastic band of parent helpers, who 

organised and ran our recent Christmas Fayre.  Along with the raffle, 

classroom stalls, Father Christmas and donated cakes they raised a 

staggering £2,200.00.  This money will be used to enhance the learning 

across the school. 

Thank you to each and every one who attended or donated to the Fayre. 



We had a very special visitor in school today! He spoke to every child and gave 

them a gift. All the children promised to be good, and go to sleep early on 

Christmas Eve! 

 

 



 


